White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


August 9, 2010

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:34 p.m. on August 9, 2010.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Gary Cosgray and Jan Baker.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the July 12, 2010 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the Park Minutes of July 14, 2010.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Gary Cosgray took the floor.  He stated that if we wanted him to mow around the bushes at the south end of the park, it would need to be brush hogged first.  Also, there are 3BBQ’s that are rusted out and they should be removed.  It was decided that we would have them removed.  We discussed the possibility of replacing the wooden picnic tables with recycled material.  

A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to place the issue of the Road Patrol on the November ballot.  Roll call vote as follows:  Trustee Todd Baker-Yes, Trustee Diane Graf-Yes, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur-Yes, Supervisor Dorwin Marshall-No, Clerk Leela A. Vernon-Yes.  Motion carried.  It was also decided to send out a newsletter to township residents with the date of an open meeting with a representative of the Michigan State Police..date to be determined.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to have the bridge on Columbia Road repaired.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

